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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 26, 2018 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Larry Bills, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson and Clerk – 

Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed.  No modifications 

were made to the agenda. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  Sifter repair:  Chris Liller was out plowing roads, but relayed that he would like to 

purchase some steel parts so that Grayson Peterson can repair the sifter.  All concurred. 
 

Transfer Station Attendant:  The attendant will need to take personal time on December 27 and may 

need additional time off as well.  Al Dupell said that he will be able to cover for him on Dec. 27, unless 

the Road Crew cannot provide coverage.  He will discuss this, as well as any additional coverage with the 

Road Foreman. 
 

Town Hall Use:  No requests. 
 

Sheriff’s Dept. Hours:  It had been noted that the contracted 20-hour/week patrol time had not been 

occurring during at least the last two billing cycles.  Al Dupell said that he had not yet spoken with the 

Sheriff about this issue, but that he believes the Sheriff’s intent is to make up for it later so that the total 

time for the year averages said amount.  Al Dupell said that he will continue to try to contact the Sheriff.  

He also said that it should be acceptable for the Treasurer to pay the latest bill.  The Selectmen concurred 

to make the payment and the Clerk said he would relay that message to the Treasurer. 
 

Town Meeting Warning:  The Clerk informed the Selectmen that a petition with a sufficient number of 

voters’ signatures had been submitted to place an article on the Town Meeting Warning, which would 

reduce the Planning Commission from a seven member board to a five member board.  The Article should 

be placed prior to the election of officers so that, if approved, the change can be implemented simply by 

not electing the two members up for reelection. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of November 12, 2018.  Larry Bills 

seconded.  All concurred - the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Larry Bills motioned to adjourn at 7:45pm.  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: David Kent Young 


